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· Senate Panel Clears SAFETEA-LU Technical Corrections Measure
· Congressional Committee Sets Funding Level for FY 2008 Transportation Bill
· San Gabriel Valley Legislative Caucus Meeting
· Metro’s Rail Maintainers Post Win at International Rail Rodeo


	Senate Panel Clears SAFETEA-LU Technical Corrections Measure
Earlier today, the U.S. Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works, chaired by Senator Barbara Boxer, marked up and approved legislation to make technical corrections to the 2005 SAFETEA-LU law.  The measure passed today consists largely of minor changes to Senate-sponsored projects in SAFETEA-LU.  In addition, the legislation extends the reporting deadline for the National Surface Transportation Policy and Revenue Study Commission (also known as the "1909 Commission") from July 1, 2007 to December 31, 2007.

It should be noted that the bill approved today addresses only highway issues, as the Environment and Public Works Committee has jurisdiction over the Federal Highway Administration.  As reported in a recent Daily Brief, transit-related issues, including local match language for the Expo and Foothill light rail projects, were addressed in a separate corrections bill that was adopted by the Senate Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs Committee on May 16, 2007.

As for next steps, it is unclear whether the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science and Transportation, which has jurisdiction over highway safety issues, will mark up its own technical corrections bill.  Nevertheless, the Senate will eventually merge the bills passed by the Banking Committee and Environment and Public Works Committee (and possibly the Commerce Committee should it choose to draft its own corrections bill) and bring a combined package to the Senate floor sometime this summer.  Following Senate passage, House and Senate negotiators will convene a conference to resolve differences between the two versions.  Metro's advocacy team will keep you informed as developments arise.

Congressional Committee Sets Funding Level for FY 2008 Transportation Bill

The House Committee on Appropriations moved last night to adopt 302(b) allocations for all 12 appropriations bills pending before the full House.  A 302(b) allocation is the amount of discretionary funds that the 12 appropriations subcommittees in the House of Representatives will have to work within as they each craft their respective appropriations bill.  The 302(b) allocation for the FY 2008 Transportation Treasury and Housing & Urban Development (TTHUD) appropriations bill was set at $50.7 billion.  This amount is $3.2 billion, or 6.7% more than the funding level provided last year for the TTHUD appropriations bill.

San Gabriel Valley Legislative Caucus Meeting

The San Gabriel Valley Legislative Caucus met this past Saturday. The Caucus was led by a panel of state senators and assembly members representing the San Gabriel Valley and was well attended with numerous local city mayors and other elected officials in the audience. At the meeting, members expressed their intention to work closely together to advocate for increased funding, from Metro and from Proposition 1B, for San Gabriel Valley transportation projects. The Caucus heard presentations on two major projects: Alameda Corridor East and Metro Gold Line Phase 2.  The Caucus also discussed how best to obtain additional funding from Proposition 1B and what would be a reasonable level funding for the San Gabriel Valley from that source.  Members stated their commitment to reconvene in the near future to continue their discussions and coordinated efforts including proposing legislation to reconfigure the Metro Board to add greater representation for San Gabriel Valley.

Metro’s Rail Maintainers Post Win at International Rail Rodeo

Last Saturday, Metro’s team of rail equipment maintenance specialists took first place in the maintainers competition at the APTA International Rail Rodeo in Toronto. Metro was third in the combined team score.

Eric Czintos, Ronnie Burt and Toshimasa Manaka the team took first place in the maintainers competition at the APTA International Rail Rodeo in Toronto.  They outpaced rail maintenance teams from San Francisco’s BART system and from the Denver Regional Transportation District to win the event.
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